Docudearch, Inc.

Specualizing o Lilgal won Suppord

id September 1953

Russell Stronc
5323 Cheval Flace
Charlotte, WC ZBZD3

Dear Mr. Long:

RHE: Lt. CTol. Samusel Jeffersen Cobb, 5r. (USAF Res.), 1920 =
1398R

It was very pleasanl to chat with you the other morning. T
get many calls from people looking for various Cobhb's - typically
deff or occasionally other names, but rarely Samuesl. I am glad
that we were able to conneclt. Your enll was one of Lhe very few in
which 1 knew anytning about the party inguired of.

I mgsked my mother to provide a copy of Daddy's chituary. I am
Torwarding it to you as promisged. It is ;a bit shy on detail.

Paddy had n flight bag oif his Eight Air Force papers and
pholtos which he kept in the attic, Alfter wvears of that hot atbic,
he pared this down to a few things he chose to keep. We have kept
those jtems which include some strike and post strike recan photos,

ceprtain of which are fdentified. 1 seam to reeall ene of the
Henault Works spouth east [T think) of Paris burning after .an
attack. Others are unmarked. If »ou have an¥ interest in these,

with Mamma'"s and my brother's consent, they could be loaned to vou
ta be rephotographned., I frankly do pot recall what we kept. I
have one of his overseas caps,; an Elght Alr Foree shoulder patech,
a label insignia; and an Eglin Alr Proving Ground patch. I
sucteeded in losing his dogs tags almest forty years asgo. MHamma
has Daddy's Bronze Star Medal.

I plan to be in Athens before Christmas and we will go through
Choge papers and pholos, With an eyve bLowidrd making photocopies of
items that might be of interest Eo ¥ou. We will forward thosze
ittems: to you atb that time.

I will be in touch. Until that time, I remsin

Yours wvery truly,

ll:ﬂhb-. Jl"i

cen Mary B. Cobb
140 Janice bDrive
Athens, GA 3080E

2ole &, Loop Wesl, Sole 20 Hhouston, Toxas TIOR8 (T13) 609-9981  FAX (T175) 665-0248
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24 September 1993

Dear Jeff:

Thank you very much for the informative response about your father,
and the copy of his obituary. I have copied the latter onto the
back of his file card, so I have a permanent reference.

Also in the interest of creating a better record of the men of the
organization, 1 am enclosing a copy of our standard biographical
form, and would hope that you might complete the more general in-
formation parts and not worry about the 306th Bomb Group questions.

1 am alwvays interested in looking over pictures and documents of
the men who served the 306th, and would be pleased 1f you could seand
his collection along to me. I will look it over, copy immediately,
anything I need, and probably have it back into the mail to you

the day following its reeeipt here.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely yours,

Should you wish to be placed on the mailing list for our qudrterly
newspaper, 306th Echoes, please let me know. ‘



